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Arlington Conservation Commission 
Minutes 

October 25, 2016 
 
Mr. Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. in the second floor conference room 
of the Town Hall Annex.  Present were Chair Nathaniel Stevens, Mike Nonni, Charles 
Tirone, Curt Connors, David White, Susan Chapnick, Janine White, and Associate 
Member Catherine Garnett.   Associate member Eileen Coleman was not present.  Also 
present was Bruce Wheltle. 
 
7:30pm – Commission Business: 
 
Ms. Garnett reported that the first invoice has been submitted for the Spy Pond Edge 
and Erosion control project, for Chester.  Chapnick/DWhite motioned to approve the 
payment of the invoice; motion passed unanimously. 
The next two public meetings will be at our Conservation meetings, 11/17 and 12/1, 
likely the first hour of each meeting. 
  
7:45pm- Notice of Intent – 47 Spy Pond Lane, Lots A and B 
 
The hearings had closed on 10/6/16.  The Commission voted to deny the applications at 
its following meeting on 10/20/16.  The draft decisions were finalized this evening for 
issuance the following day.   
 
Commission Business continued: 
 
The Commission reviewed the conditions drafted by Ms. Beckwith for 17 Reed Street.  
The Commission reviewed and DWhite/Chapnick motioned to approve; unanimously 
voted approval for issuance. 
 
Ms. Garnett said there is an invoice in the amount of $6,415.60 from the consultant for 
the Spy Pond Park Shoreline project.  Project status to-date was discussed at the first 
public meeting on October 24, 2016.  DWhite/Chapnick moved to approve the invoice 
for payment; unanimously passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:07pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Corinna Beckwith 


